St. Monica's Catholic Primary School

Pentecost Term



23rd June 2017

tkingassociates.com

For uniform orders

www.st-monicas.co.uk

OUR MOPSA FUNDRAISING APPEAL COMES TO AN END

The school community has raised £1,394.11 in total this year for our chosen charity, the Missionaries of the Poor Supporters Association ('MoPSA') (http://mopsa.org/-)

All of the money will go to a MoPSA project in Kenya where Fr Paul Vilangappra is setting up accommodation and schooling for the needy in Nairobi. Thank you very much for all of your contributions to this appeal and well done to the children who were so inventive in coming up with so many fundraising ideas.

Our MoPSA raffle prize winners were:-

1st Prize Bistro Live Joseph Le-Roi Smith

2nd Prize Drone Janet Kumi

3rd Prize Morrisons Voucher Alberta Boachie
4th Prize Odeon Voucher Pam Cunningham

5th Prize Amazon Voucher Janet Kumi

Well done to all of them and thanks to everybody who bought tickets.

The Friend; of \$t Monica's ('Fo\$M') Extraordinary General Meeting ('EGM')

Thank you to all of you who attended the FoSM EGM recently. I am delighted to say that we have a new committee so that FoSM will become really active again carrying on the great work done by the previous committee and its officers.

The officers of the new FoSM committee are:-

Chairperson: Sara Gittins

Secretary: Lauretta Ofulue

Treasurer: Richmond Quaye

I am glad that we have a new committee of eight people in total with the enthusiasm and skills to drive FoSM onwards. I look forward to seeing the children continue to benefit from the opportunities offered by FoSM.

HAIR ACCESSORIES: All hair accessories, including alice bands, hair bobbles, beads etc., need to be in **school colours only** please.

SCHOOL COUNCIL

Our School Council attended a meeting at the Civic Offices in Saxon Gate on Thursday 15th June. They met Councillor Marland, the Head of Milton Keynes Council to put forward their ideas for improving our redways.





CATHOLIC SPORTS DAY

Following a closely fought competition, St Monica's came second in the Catholic Sports Day at St Paul's. The children did, however, break a lot of sports day records and they thoroughly enjoyed the day.

Well done to all of them!

